
April 20, 2020 

The Honorable Phil Murphy 
Governor 
State of New Jersey 
225 W State Street 
Trenton, NJ 08625 

Dear Governor Murphy, 

Thank you for your leadership during this pandemic. We are grateful for your commitment to public safety, and we 
understand the decisions and actions taken to protect the citizens of our great state.  

While golfers of New Jersey are poised to begin the 2020 season, we in the leadership roles appreciate the difficult decisions 
around this process. Social distancing is natural to the game of golf; however, we understand and acknowledge there are 
places on the course and around the facilities that need to be actively managed. There is no better environment than a golf 
course to manage these concerns as employees are already charged with similar duties. They only need guidance, and we 
have set forth a plan to provide it. 

The Allied Golf Associations of New Jersey have been working with clubs and courses to be ready for the time when golf 
returns. Clubs and courses across the state are prepared to be safe and welcoming to those who seek the physical and 
mental benefits of the game. Our associations have prepared specific guidelines for the various constituencies of golf. The 
Golf Course Superintendents Association of New Jersey prepared best practices for the maintenance area and guidelines for 
the maintenance staff. The operations side of the game was handled by the PGA Sections, Club Managers and Club Owners 
Associations. Guidelines for the facilities were created by a joint effort of all. The NJSGA will be distributing an infographic 
for New Jersey golfers, which will be publicized throughout our communication channels on websites, in newsletters, on 
social media, in New Jersey Golf magazine, and directly to our member golfers via email. The information will focus on the 
best practices that are outlined in this letter. All have their part in the responsibility to keep the game properly managed and 
safe.  

The Allied Golf Associations of New Jersey and the golf courses around the state are committed to being part of the solution. 
Many of the proposed guidelines, included in this letter, were established prior to the suspension of play as facilities took 
extra precautions to ensure a safe environment for their employees and patrons. The facilities are ready to provide a place 
where physical exercise and mental wellness can flourish. Golf can and will improve mental health and reduce anxiety for 
many state residents. With the weather turning warm, the need for outdoor recreation and activity is essential, and golf 
provides a safe haven for it. 

With the appropriate clearance and approval from your team of health and safety experts, we, as a unified group, 
respectfully request that golf be included among those outdoor activities that are allowed, opening golf facilities in strict 
accordance with the guidelines provided.  

Golf aspires to take a helpful role in our state’s recovery from this pandemic, providing meaningful benefits to those who 
play and serve. We recognize and applaud your leadership, and we want the Allied Golf Associations of New Jersey to be a 
positive resource. We welcome the opportunity to answer questions and provide information. Thank you in advance for 
your thoughtful consideration of this request.  

Maureen Sharples Chris Bauer Geoffrey Surrette Ryan Brennan David Wasenda Kevin Purcell 
Executive Director Executive Director Executive Director President President Executive Director 
GCSANJ PGA NJ Section PGA Philadelphia Section CMAA NJ GCOA NJ NJSGA 

Allied Golf Associations of New Jersey 
C/O NJSGA 

3 Golf Drive 
Kenilworth, NJ 07033 

Kevinp@njsga.org 
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